
Miami Rifle and Pistol Club 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, August 4, 2021     

 

 

Attendance: 

Officers  Name   Present           Guests: 

President  John Smith       Y   Glen Minano  

Vice President  Todd Prickett        Y  Sven Wagner    

Treasurer  John Herdering      N     

Secretary  Scott Galloway      N 

VP Membership John Toll       Y   

VP Rifle  Greg Boothby       Y 

VP Pistol  Chris Hiteman       Y 

VP IT / Inv  John Goss       N  

VP Grounds  Kevin Donahoe      Y 

 

President’s Call to Order:  The August 2021 Board of Directors meeting of the Miami Rifle and Pistol Club 

was called to order at 6:40.   John Smith presiding. 

 

Meeting notes provided by John Smith, President for absent board secretary, as follows: 

Treasurer Report:   5/3 checking $14,370.60, 5/3 Savings $135,726.71 Total: $252,483.32 

  John T moved to accept; Chris H second; approved unanimously. 

Membership:  14 new members scheduled for orientation this Saturday.  1273 applicants on waiting list.  The 

six month max waiting list has motivated people to participate and move up the Accelerated Waiting List 

(AWL) after than before.  Seven applicants took advantage of the $500 buy-in in lieu of the work 

requirement.  We have a total of 2109 members at this time.   

Rifle Report:  June report mistakenly sent. 

Pistol Report: 361 members; 108 non-members; 469 total; net income $1627.22 

New Business:   

 By-law change removing NRA requirement for membership to be voted on at annual meeting. 

 Process for posting Primer Pops to website updated. 

 Discussion of email issues with Steel wanting to use MRPC mail system (for some reason). 

 MD spending limit increased to $500.  Motion by Greg B, second by Todd P. 

 Member Robert E. Kaiser passed away and left MRPC $5000 

 Background check discussion tabled until next month. 

 Gary Wages MP range safety violation, he will be at the September meeting. 

 Keep on the lookout for prospective board members, 4 positions needed in Oct. 

 

The next MRPC Board of Directors meeting will be on Wednesday, September 1, 2021. 

 

John Smith closed the meeting at 8:00 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Scott Galloway 

MRPC Secretary 

 



Range & Grounds Report: 

Weed whack: hill west of BR range; hill in front of MP range; sides of drive into SB range across creek.  

Price of OSB at Lowes noted at $35, replaced backers on BR range.  Sweep BR range of brass.  Checked steel 

target placement and repairs needed.  Contacted and scheduled articulated bush hog for clearing/cutting back 

foliage along wooded perimeter of the club.  Reportedly this was done every other year and we skipped last 

year.  Sweep and repaired MP range as needed.  SB range ground dug 3-4” out from back side of shelter and 

replaced with 4” gravel to mitigate erosion from drip line.  Replaced treated lumber seats on picnic tables in pits 

as needed.  Clubhouse: clean as needed and organize for membership orientation. 

 

 

 


